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NOTICE OF PREHEARING CONFERENCE 
(July 10, 2003) 

 
 
RE: In the Matter of the Review of Unbundled Loop and Switching Rates and 
 Review of the Deaveraged Zone Rate Structure 
 Docket No. UT-023003 
 
TO THE PARTIES: 
 
On June 25, 2003, several parties to the proceeding filed a request for a continuance of the 
nonrecurring cost portion of this docket.  Those parties that did not join in the request 
indicated separately that they did not oppose a change in schedule for that portion of the 
docket. 
 
Notice is hereby given that a prehearing conference will be held on July 10, 2003, 
commencing at 9:30 a.m. at the offices of the Washington Utilities and Transportation 
Commission, Chandler Plaza Building, 1300 Evergreen Park Drive, S.W., Olympia, 
Washington.  The purpose of the prehearing conference is to discuss an alternative 
schedule for the nonrecurring cost portion of the docket. 
 
If you are unable to attend the prehearing conference in person, you may attend via the 
Commission’s teleconference bridge (360-664-3846). If you appear via the bridge, you must 
appear five minutes before the conference is scheduled to begin. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
THEODORA M. MACE 
Administrative Law judge 


